Reports of Meetings

Eastern Component Group of the Edward H. Angle Society of Orthodontia

A regular meeting of the Eastern Component Group of The Edward H. Angle Society of Orthodontia was held at Dr. Strang's Post Graduate School of Orthodontia, Bridgeport, Conn., May 15th and 16th, 1932.

The following regular and affiliated members and guests were present:

Dr. Leon Bryant

Dr. Chester Hummel

Dr. Walter Dunlap

Dr. Clayton A. Sayers

Dr. Raymond George

Dr. Will Thompson, Jr.

Dr. Frank A. Gough

Dr. Robert H. W. Strang

Dr. Helen A. Gough

Dr. Glenn H. Whitson

The program for May 15th was:

10 A.M. Quiz on the Facial Muscles as reviewed by Dr. Bryant at the last meeting.

Conducted by Dr. Leon D. Bryant

10:30 Anatomical Lecture—covering the maxilla and palatine bones.

Dr. Robert H. W. Strang

1 P.M. Dinner at the Brooklawn Country Club

2:30 P.M. A Review of the Experiments of Hunter on Localizing the Areas of Jaw Growth.

Dr. Will M. Thompson, Jr.

3 P.M. Technical Work.

Each member carried out the technique of making and placing, the new "four channel" brackets. The various ligatures ties were then practiced.

8 P.M. Business Session.

This session was called to order by the temporary chairman, Dr. Strang, who gave a report of the March Meeting of the Central Organization held in Pasadena.

The Constitution of the Central Organization was read. The Group then organized themselves according to this new Constitution of the Central Organization with Dr. Robert H. W. Strang, chairman, and Dr. Helen A. Gough, secretary.

The chairman appointed Dr. Frank A. Gough and Dr. Glenn H. Whitson to draft a constitution for the Eastern Component Group to be presented at the next meeting.

On May 16th the following program was presented:

- 9 A.M. The Histology of Bone.
 - Dr. Chester Hummel
- 10 A.M. A Review of Dr. Oppenheim's Articles on Changes in the Bony
 Tissues as a Result of Tooth Movement.
 Dr. Clayton A. Sayers
- 11 A.M. Drs. Frank Gough, Dunlap, and Strang presented case reports of failures. These cases were analyzed and discussed freely.

The afternoon was devoted to work on the new "four channel" bracket technique.

The next meeting of the Group will be held in Bridgeport the early part of October.

Helen A. Gough, D.D.S. Secretary